Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY

FLORIDA FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT (FFONSI)

WILDWOOD, FLORIDA

WW60021
The Florida Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has determined that the City of Wildwood project involving wastewater treatment expansion in Phases II and III are not expected to generate controversy over potential environmental effects. The proposed project includes:
Phase II: Reaeration Basin & Flow Splitter Box, Three (3) Clarifiers (Expandable to four),
Two (2) RAS/WAS Pump Stations, Two (2) Disc Filters (Expandable to three), Four (4) Chlorine Contact Chambers, Transfer Pump Station with three (3) Submersible Pumps (Expandable to five), Electrical Building Number 2, Generator Number 2, Electrical Building Number 3, Chemical Storage Facility and Feed Pumps, In-Plant Recycle Lift Station and Improvements to Existing WRF to integrate with New WRF.

Phase III: Four (4) Equalization Basins, Four (4) 5-Stage BNR System Process Trains, Five (5) Rotary Screw Blowers, Two (2) Positive Displacement Blowers, Fine Bubble Aeration System, Submersible Mixing System, RAS bleeding System, Four (4) Aerobic-Facultative Digesters, Two (2) Sludge Thickeners and Two (2) Screw Press Dewatering Systems.

The estimated cost for this project is $116,122,461 million. The project may qualify for Clean Water SRF loans composed of federal and state funds. DEP will consider public comments about the environmental impacts of the proposed projects that are postmarked or delivered at the address below within 30 days of this notice. A copy of the FFONSI can be obtained by writing to: Pankaj Shah, DEP, 3900 Commonwealth Blvd., MS 3505, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000, or calling (850)245-2962 or emailing Pankaj.Shah@FloridaDep.gov
